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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Principal Panel Update 

The principal panel recently sat to adjudicate principal selection for Mount 
Gambier High School over the next 4.5 years. We anticipate the process to be 
completed shortly, with a formal announcement thereafter. 

Staffing Update 

This term has presented many challenges to our staffing model at Mount Gambier 
High School. Sadly, Jade Lock, our Junior School Assistant Principal has needed to 
take leave, which will continue through to the end of the term. As her tenure 
concludes at the end of term 2, she will not be returning to Mount Gambier High 
School. Her expertise, energy and enthusiasm as a leader will be sorely missed. 

Other staffing news this term includes: 

 Kerran Wingard has won the Junior School Assistant Principal for the 
remainder of this term. 

 Abbey Duncan has won the Special Sports Coordinator role for the 
remainder of this term, through to the end of term 3. 

 Jess Kennedy has won the Timetabling position for the remainder of the year. 

 Nicolle Orr is adding the year 9 cohort into her Year Level Manager role. 
She will now be responsible for year level management of both our year 10 
and year 9 cohorts.  

 We have all teaching placements into staffing for 2022 to cover exiting staff 
and the predicted requirements of middle school teachers needed for next 
year.  

 Leadership positions for 2022 are still being finalised with external 
advertising required. 

Year 7 to High School Transition School Visits  

Members of our Junior School Management Team have spent time over recent 
weeks visiting our local primary schools to share what it is to be a high school 
student. We appreciate that this is an exciting time for students and families to make 
decisions about how a school best meets their needs. If you know of primary 
students that missed out on these sessions, please ask their parents/caregivers to 
contact the school and speak with Kerran Wingard,  Junior School Assistant 
Principal.  

Building works  

A key part of preparation for year 7s to high school has been the design of new 
learning spaces and improved facilities. The Building Works includes the removal of 
all transportable buildings, refurbishment of our science classrooms, the 
redevelopment of the schools canteen, now known as ‘The Café’, landscaping in 
the quadrangle and new classroom/learning spaces; ‘Building A’ located on the 
south side of the Miller building and ‘Building B’ situated at the front of the school, 
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From the Principal (continued) 

next to our Science Block. We expect construction to be 
completed later this year.  

External School Review  

Our External School Review will be conducted during 
term 4 this year. The main directions for our shared 
focus have been:  

Direction 1—Ensure school goals are achieved through 
methodical implementation of systems that build the 
capacity of teachers, SSOs and leaders to implement 
agreed actions.  

Direction 2—Better meet the learning needs of all 
students by building the capacity of teachers and 
leaders to analyse, understand and respond to data to 
inform more intentional, differentiated planning.  

Direction 3—Motivate greater student engagement 
through the collective development of an agreed, 
evidence-based pedagogical approach and     
establishing systematic scaffolds that enable teachers to 
consistently implement expected practice.  

All three directions are presently being analysed by all 
sectors of our school community in preparation for this 
review. 

Pupil Free Day: Entrepreneurial Specialist School (ESS)  

System reviews, conversations and planning continue to 
grow and develop around how our entrepreneurial 
approaches can look as we push forward in this exciting 
program. Our team consisting of Josh Praolini and Jess 
Magarey have been working with the ongoing support 
of Flinders University and the department to design and 
construct a stream of specialist classes in years 8 to 10. 

Our recent Pupil Free Day allowed all staff to further 
explore entrepreneurial thinking skills and planning for 
the classroom. 

The work of every teacher at Mount Gambier High 
School to explore how curiosity, problem solving, 
teamwork and real world connections can flourish in 
existing subjects has also been an exciting journey over 
the last few terms.  

School Expectations and Reminders  

We began the school year with a rigorous and 
relentless approach to reminders, high expectations and 
follow up to supporting a positive change in culture.  

This included:  

 Zero tolerance to any physical violence on and 
off our site 

 Actioning recent mobile phone policy and  
headphones use in classrooms and learning 
opportunities 

 The importance of attendance to class and 
engaging fully in learning 

 Wearing clothes that align with the school’s Dress 
Code Policy  

 Being respectful and mindful of using appropriate 
language towards others.  

I continue to ask all parents for support in these 
expectations so that we can continue to effect successful 
cultural shift at our school.  

 

SCHOOL FEES 
 

Thank you to those families who have paid their school 
fees or entered into a payment arrangement. Final 
Notice letters for outstanding school fees will be posted 
soon to those families with outstanding accounts. 
Governing Council wish to advise that if payment is not 
received before the end of term action will be taken to 
recover the debt.  

If you believe you may be entitled to School Card 
assistance, please complete an application form; 

School Card: A School Card Form is required to be 
completed for each family, each year, regardless of the 
previous year’s status. If a form has been completed at a 
primary school for younger students, a form is also 
required to be completed at Mount Gambier High 
School for secondary students. These forms can be 
collected from the Student Office or completed online 
using the following link http://www.sa.gov.au/topics/
education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-
grants/school-card-scheme under the Applications tab, 
selecting the form relevant to your circumstances. 

Payment of accounts can now be processed via the 
school website www.mghs.sa.edu.au using the payment 
link, in person at the student office or alternatively 
contact the Student Office to arrange direct debit 
instalments. If you are experiencing financial difficulties 
please contact the Finance Officer to arrange a 
payment schedule. 

Belinda Roughana  |  Finance Officer 
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STAGE 1 & 2 SEMESTER 1 EXAMS TIMETABLE 
 

 

 

Date Day Subject Duration Time Room Class 

15 June Tuesday 

Psychology – Year 12 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 11:10 Room 23/32 Cherry 

Psychology – Year 11 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 11:10 SACE Floor Cherry 

English Studies – Year 11 
1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 1:10 – 2:50 Room 23 Jones 

Mathematical Methods – 
Year 12 

2 hours plus 10 
minutes 1:10 – 3:20 Room 32  Henman 

Essential Mathematics A 
– Year 11 

1 hour plus 5 
minutes 1:10 – 2:15 SACE Floor 

Kennedy 
Henman 

    

16 June Wednesday 

Biology – Year 11 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 11:10 Room 23 Ashcroft 

Italian – Year 12 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 11:10 Room 32 Crispino 

General Mathematics – 
Year 12 

Italian – Year 11 

2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 11:10 SACE Floor 

Trnovsky 
Redemski 
Crispino 

Modern History – Year 
12 

2 hours plus 10 
minutes 1:10 – 3:20 Room 23 Piscioneri 

Chemistry – Year 12 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 1:10 – 3:20 Room 32 Edwards 

Mathematics A – Year 11 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 1:10 – 3:20 SACE Floor Trnovsky 

    

17 June Thursday 

Biology – Year 12 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 11:10 Room 23 Ashcroft 

OAC Japanese – Year 11 
and 

Alternate Exam Time 

2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 11:10 Room 32 OAC 

General Mathematics – 
Year 11 

1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 10:40 SACE Floor 

Trnovsky 
Kennedy 

Chemistry – Year 11 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 1:10 – 3:20 Room 23 Edwards 

OAC Legal Studies – Year 
12 

2 hours plus 10 
minutes 1:10 – 3:20 Room 32 OAC 

General Mathematics – 
Year 11 

1.5 hours plus 10 
minutes 1:10 – 2:50 SACE Floor Redemski 

    

18 June Friday 

Physics – Year 12 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 11:10 SACE Floor Kanakaris 

Alternate Exam Time   9:00 – 11:10 SACE Floor   

Mathematics B – Year 11 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 9:00 – 11:10 SACE Floor Rahbari 

Physics – Year 11 
2 hours plus 10 
minutes 1:10 – 3:20 SACE Floor Kanakaris 

Alternate Exam Time   1:10 – 3:20     
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PEER SUPPORT PJ & FOOTY COLOURS DAY FUNDRAISER 
 

On Friday 21 May the Year 11 Peer Support Leaders organised a PJ and Footy Colours Day fundraiser to ‘Pay it 
Forward’. The goal was to raise money and collect canned goods to make care packs for Foodbank and students in 
need. It was great to see the huge number of students and staff who spent the day in their favourite footy colours, 
Pyjamas or Oodies. Gold coin donations, along with money raised from the lunch time BBQ came to over $700, 
which is a fantastic effort for such a worthy cause.   

We are still accepting donations of perishable food for the next two weeks. Thanks to everyone who got involved, it is 
now your turn to pay it forward! 

Carol Shepherd  |  Junior School Wellbeing Coordinator  

UNI SA STEM GIRLS 
 

Luca Hart, Jayla Johnson, Amity Aslin and Tara Fosdike are our 2021 Year 11 STEM Girls.  

On Tuesday 4 May, the STEM Girls attended an Inquiry Day at the Uni SA campus in Mount Gambier. The girls 
spent the morning session using mathematics to model virus growth of a pandemic and the effectiveness of 
vaccinations. Students ended this session by attempting to vaccinate the whole world.   

In the afternoon session, the Clinical Biology workshop introduced the girls to the importance of blood in the human 
body and how it functions. The girls completed activities involving blood 
typing, the effect of exercise on their blood pressure and hereditary blood 
disorders.  

Karen Henman  |  Maths Coordinator  
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ROSTRUM VOICE OF YOUTH 
 

On the evening of 5 May, four brave students made the 
journey to Grant High School to participate in the 
Rostrum Voice of Youth Public Speaking Competition. 
Callum McIntyre-Gregory (year 8) and Amity Sheedy 
(year 9) competed in the Junior Heat with Marni Black 
and Lucas Kyle (year 11s), representing the school in the 
Senior Heats 

The Junior Heat required students to present a six minute 
prepared speech, while the Seniors’ prepared speeches 
were eight minutes in length. Both categories contained 
a short notice speech, in which students were given 15 
minutes to prepare for a three minute long speech. 

All four students should be commended for their efforts, 
they all spoke amazingly well and made their English 
Coordinator extremely proud! A special congratulations 
goes out to Amity, who won the Junior Heat with her 
speech ‘Stories that Matter,’ and Marni, who will be 
progressing to the next stage of the competition through 
a wildcard entry with her speech ‘Isolated from 
Humanity’. Both girls will be representing the region in 
the Semi-Finals at Immanuel Collage in Adelaide. 

Kate Jones  |  English Coordinator 

FOOD & HOSPITALITY MAN-T 
 

As part of the year 11 Food and Hospitality 
collaborative task, students organised a Man-T, which 
was served at lunchtime on Monday 10 May, to invited 
male guests. The dishes on the menu included club 
sandwiches, cheeseburgers and oven baked wedges, 
with dessert choices including meringues, macarons, 
fudge brownies and sultana scones.  

Students received excellent feedback from the guests on 
the menu, flavours and presentation of each of the 
dishes.  

Emma Wainwright  |  Teacher 

NATIONAL ATHLETICS 
 

During the April school holidays, Year 10 student, 
Hayden Crowe competed at the Sydney National 
Athletics Championships, representing South Australia in 
five events, the under 18 100m, 200m, 400m and the 
4x100m and 4x400m relays. Hayden achieved two 
bronze medals in the 200m (PB time of 22.10secs) and 
the 4x100m relay (state record of 41.90secs). 

Well done to Hayden on another successful Athletics 
meet.  

Amanda Lengyel  |  Public Relations Officer 
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SENIOR SCHOOL END OF SEMESTER ARRANGEMENTS 
 

Week 8 : Tuesday 15 June to Friday 18 June 

Exam week for all Stage 1 and 2 students. 

1. Exams will be held on the SACE Floor as well as Rooms 23 and 32. 

2. It is an expectation that students are in full school dress code and arrive at least 10 minutes prior to the exam 
start time.  Mobile phones and Smart Watches are not permitted. 

Although there will be no official Stage 1 classes scheduled during this time, teachers may request your son/daughter 
to meet with them to finish off final assignments. There will be no Stage 2 classes scheduled for this week. 

Please ensure textbooks from semester subjects are returned to the Collaborative Learning Centre. 

Week 9 : Monday 21 June to Friday 25 June 

Semester 2 begins – all Stage 1 students will begin a full academic program during Weeks 9 and 10 and normal 
classes will resume for Stage 2 subjects. Any Stage 1 student requiring subject changes must see Mrs Penne Saffin 
and ensure they are finalised by the end of Week 9. 

Stage 2 Research Project classes will have now concluded, however if students did not meet all requirements, parents 
and students will receive information regarding semester 2 arrangements. 

Week 10 :  Monday 28 June to Friday 2 July 

The Glossop Exchange will occur this year in a modified format with Mount Gambier High School and Glossop High 
School meeting in Bordertown on Wednesday 30 June. 

Reports 

Reports will be available to view using Daymap on Friday 25 June from 3pm.  Please read them carefully and contact 
the school should you have any concerns. 

Home study 

Home study will continue for all Stage 2 students who returned their notes in term 1.  There will be a review of home 
study for students who were not successful in their term 1 reports.  

There is no home study for Stage 1 students.  Students will use the year to demonstrate their skills and abilities to be 
eligible for home study as Stage 2 students.  Students are expected to be on site from 8.40am until 3.20pm each day, 
and if required to sign out, a note or phone call from a parent/caregiver is required. 

Reminders 

Attendance is vital to a student’s success.  Please support us by ensuring that your student attends all lessons including 
home group and study lines.  This allows students to seek assistance from teachers outside of lesson time.  The Daymap 
Connect Parent Portal is available to view attendance and class information. 

If students are absent, please phone the school or message through Daymap prior to 9.30am each day. 

We ask that students dress appropriately for school.  Please refer to the school dress code, in particular pants must be 
navy and leggings are not permitted. Ugg boots and moccasins are also not permitted as we must adhere to WHS 
requirements. 

Samantha Brown  |  Senior School Assistant Principal 
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VOCATIONAL PATHWAYS SUCCESS 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have been successful in obtaining Traineeships and Apprenticeships 
over the past few weeks.: 

 Zali Halton has won a School-Based Traineeship with Royal Copenhagen Ice Cream Mount Gambier. She will 
be completing a Certificate III in Retail over the course of the next two years. Zali is already employed by 
Marg D’Agostino, proprietor of Copenhagen and is a valued member of their team. Thank you to Julie Howe 
from MEGT and  for supporting Zali with the signing up process. 

 Landon Lefever secured a four year Carpentry Apprenticeship with Group Training Employment and host 
employer, S & J McCracken. Landon has been working well in his Doorway to Construction course during 
2021 and this has secured his apprenticeship. Thank you to Damien Radley, Group Training Employment and 
Sam McCracken for helping to facilitate this opportunity for Landon.  

 Ethan Gladman secured an Electrical Apprenticeship with Group Training Employment and host employer, 
Stuckey Electrical Contractors. Ethan recently completed a week's work experience with Stuckey Electrical and 
was offered a position due to his strong work ethic and dedication to the industry. Thank you to Brad Stafford, 
Group Training Employment and Ryan Creek, Stuckey Electrical Contractors. 

 Levi Loring is undertaking a School-based Traineeship with Group Training Employment and host employer 
Bricks and Mortar Coffee Co. Levi has been working 10 hours a week, helping out in the family business and 
consequently now has the opportunity to complete a Certificate III in Retail. Thank you to Brad Stafford, Group 
Training Employment and Peter Loring, Bricks and Mortar Coffee Co. 

 Dakoda Nitsche-Mudge has begun a School-based Traineeship with KFC, where she will undertake a 
Certificate III in Retail.  

We would also like to congratulate the following students who have been successful in obtaining part-time work 
following the completion of their VET studies: 

 Amber Moulden completed a Certificate III in Aged Care and has secured part time work at Boandik Aged 
Care Facility. Thank you to Kirsty Tweed, Tafe Lecturer, for her support. 

 Tameka Medhurst has completed a Certificate III in Early Childhood Education and has secured part-time work 
at Montebello Community Kids. Thank you to Amy Cram for her support of Tameka through her studies. 

Eluisa Crispino  |  Vocational Pathways Coordinator 

https://www.facebook.com/aeleste.international/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV4k56UzHJolSOh53T_Zs-s1L2TluqC1HhcI8bPpTF4mfrjcjZf2QIuQ-jFB17w_zsqVqFYr4-2C4-d8oe98bqNBfEzKQd2xZOJr-o3T6fD-IBWK8GY1nXi-csGLLCoz4GURMxSfkO79yh_01KrCa17K8hh1DxibqV7xFdBPARA2ptpFLZJ_JUj8A-NkCmncGg&
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FLO MUSIC CLASS 
 

FLO students have been working on individual projects 
as part of the Community Studies Music class. The 
students planned and prepared their learning contracts 
with the goal of achieving a collaborative community 
event. The projects included writing an original song and 
harmonising the melody; learning to play drums, piano, 
guitar and singing; performing live; and recording and 
mixing an EP using music technology and sound 
equipment.  

Students had support from community mentors who 
helped them with their knowledge and skill 
development, and provided feedback on their progress. 
This was achieved through mentor sessions, video 
recordings and feedback forms. The final event was a 
student-led presentation showcasing the final products 
and students performing. Not only did students develop 
their musical skills, they also worked on the Social and 
Personal Capability, enabling them to build confidence 
to perform, manage events, and collaborate with others. 

Meg Spirat  |  Teacher 

BENDIGO BANK VISIT 
 

Our Flexible Options class recently had a visit from 
Bella and Kristy from the Bendigo Bank, who shared 
with students information around savings, loans, and 
credit contracts as well as insurance and 
superannuation, as a part of their Integrated learning 
Independent Living subject. They also discussed the 
involvement of the bank in community projects such as 
sunset kitchen and headspace, and working in the 
banking industry. We thank Bella and Kristy for taking 
time out of their busy working day to spend time with 
our FLO students. 

Karen Millington  |  Teacher 

 GLOSSOP EXCHANGE 2021 
 

The annual Glossop Exchange is scheduled for 
Wednesday, 30 June. Team trials are well underway 
after student nominations were received. At this point in 
time, the Debate will take place virtually in the lead up 
to both schools travelling to Bordertown to compete in 
Girls and Boys Soccer, Girls and Boys Basketball, 
Division A and B Girls Netball and Boys Football. 
Information will be made available to students who are 
selected to represent the school in the coming weeks. 
We look forward to again meeting with Glossop to 
compete for the Debating Shield and Sporting Cup. 

Kerran Wingard  |  Special Sports Coordinator  
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SPACE WORK EXPERIENCE 

As the excitement around South Australia’s space sector 
continues to skyrocket, South Australian students are 
being provided the opportunity to gain experience in the 
burgeoning industry through the South Australian Space 
Industry Centre (SASIC) and Advanced Technology 
Program (ATP) Space Industry Work Experience Program 
managed within the Department for Education. Students 
are able to learn from an experienced mentor and 
explore the exciting career opportunities available across 
the space industry. 

“Students get the chance to get real world experience 
alongside mentors, developing STEM skills for a rapidly 
growing space industry in SA. The opportunities to be a 
part of an up and coming contributor to the state’s 
economy in the space industry are endless for our young 

people,” Department for Education Program Manager Dr Sarah Baker said. 

Over the April school holidays, Mount Gambier High School year 11 student, Laryssa King was selected to take part 
in this exciting opportunity, which launched as a pilot program in 2019. Late last year, Laryssa submitted an 
application for the program, which puts students aged 15 years and older in a short-term placement at a South 
Australian space organisation and was one of 22 shortlisted students from 162 applications. The placement led by Dr 
Paulo Santos, Lecturer in Artificial Intelligence and Robotics, focused on developing skills important for future Space 
Industry missions including robotics, CAD and programming. Over the three days of work experience within the 
College of Science and Engineering at Flinders University, Tonsley, Laryssa joined with a small group of students on 
the "Design and 3D Printing of a platform for a humanoid robot to execute "controlled falls" project.  

“Over the three days at Tonsley I was working on a walking aid for the Flinders robot, which is a part of their robot 
soccer team. My group decided to design a walking aid based on the walkers for babies that were free standing 
and able to move in any direction. We started by sketching our ideas, measuring the robot and then used Autodesk 
Inventor to turn our sketches into a full 3d-model,” said Laryssa. 

Laryssa also had the opportunity to tour the Advanced Manufacturing and Innovation Research groups and industries 
based at the College of Science and Engineering, which are helping to build skills, materials and products utilised 
widely across the Australian Space and Defence Industries.  

Laryssa highly valued this unique work experience and hopes to continue developing innovation and STEM skills 
throughout her learning at Mount Gambier High School, with the possibility of moving into the space industry through 
traineeship opportunities in the future.  

Amanda Lengyel  |  Public Relations Officer 
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RECONCILIATION WEEK 
 

Over the past week our school has been focusing on 
Reconciliation Week and learning about our shared 
histories, cultures, and achievements, and to explore how 
each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in 
Australia.  

Our Collaborative Learning Centre organised a “Hands 
Up’ wall where students and staff signed and placed 
reconciliation messages on coloured hands and Belinda 
Bonney has begun planning work on a reconciliation 
mural in the Miller Building with some of our students.  

The Department for Education also presented our school 
this week with a piece of artwork titled ‘Journey of 
Success’ which symbolises the department’s Aboriginal 
Education Strategy and steps towards Reconciliation for 
the department. We have proudly displayed this in our 
administrative building. 

Amanda Lengyel  |  Public Relations Officer 

PEDAL PRIX  
 

On 23 May our Pedal Prix students competed in Round 
2 of the Australian Human Powered Vehicle Super 
Series at The Bend Motorsports Park. The team raced 
around the 3.41km circuit for six hours, finishing 14th out 
of 46 teams in their category and 86th out of 181 
overall. There were lots of tired legs, but everyone was  
happy with their performance. The team heads to 
Victoria Park to compete in Round 3 on 20 June.  

Jake Matthews  |  Teacher 

ENGELBRECHT CAVE  
 

On Monday May 24, Mr Gunn’s year 8 HASS class 
went on an exciting excursion to the Engelbrecht Cave. 
The excursion tied in with the work the class have been 
doing around Landscape and Landforms and was a 
great opportunity to see in action (admittedly slow-
action) some of the things the class have been learning 
about. Living in the Limestone Coast, we are blessed 
with having some world class geological sites right on 
our doorsteps, so the opportunity to visit one was 
unavoidable! 

The class now looks forward to their next project: The 
Mount Gambier Rail Trail Project. Working with Nature 
Glenelg Trust, the class will be revegetating and 
restoring a portion of the Rail Trail bike path. Stay tuned 
for updates! 

Scott Gunn  |   Teacher 
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FOOTBALL RESULTS 
 

 

School Sport SA Year 8/9 Boys Statewide Football Competition – Round 1 and 2 

The first round of the School Sport SA Year 8/9 Boys Statewide Football competition was held at Vansittart Park on 
Tuesday 18 May. Our team played games against Grant High School (GHS) and St Martins Lutheran College 
(SMLC) for the right to win through to the next round. 

Our first game for the day was against GHS, who had earlier defeated SMLC in their first game. Our team’s ability 
to win the ball cleanly from stoppages and create regular turnovers in defence played a large part in our success, in 
what was a hard-fought match. 

Final Score: MGHS 8-6-54 defeated GHS 3-4-22 

Our second match for the day against SMLC was a much more open, free-flowing game, which seemed to suit our 
team better.  Some excellent teamwork and a willingness to share the ball around saw eight individual goal scorers in 
this game. 

Final Score: MGHS 13-9-87 defeated SMLC 2-2-14  

As a result of these wins, our team 
progressed to round 2 on 27 May, where 
they played Naracoorte High School (NHS) 
for the right to progress to the next round of 
the competition. Unfortunately, we came up 
against a better side on the day and were 
defeated by Naracoorte High School on 
their home ground. While the score board 
indicates a comfortable victory to 
Naracoorte, for the most part, it was a hard 
fought game and our boys can certainly be 
proud of the effort they put in, with our last 
quarter probably being our best quarter on 
the day.   

Final Score: MGHS 4-1-25 defeated by NHS 10-4-64 

Stephen Day  |  Football Program Teacher 

Open Boys Statewide Football 

Earlier this term our Open Boys Football team competed in the first round of the Statewide competition held at 
Vansittart Park. In cold conditions, the team got away to a good start, defeating St Martin’s Lutheran College. The 
result of the Grant High School and Millicent High School game meant our side played Millicent for the right to 
progress to the next stage of the competition. This game was tight and contested, with Mount Gambier High School 
coming out on top. 

On Tuesday 25 May the team travelled to Hatherleigh to take on Kingston Community School, who had previously 
defeated Naracoorte High School and Penola High School. Wet and windy conditions confronted the two teams and 
after an even first quarter, our team kicked away in the second. A solid quarter going into the wind saw the boys play 
some quality team football, heading into half time with a four goal lead. Mount Gambier High School picked up again 
in the third quarter where they left off, utilising some good outside run and support to get the ball in to the forwards 
on a regular basis. A couple of goals from tight angles were highlights of the game, made much trickier with the windy 
conditions. The final quarter was unfortunately cut short due to an injury, but we finished on top. 

MGHS 11-9-75 defeated NHS 4-4-28.  

The team now face the prospect of travelling to Adelaide to play the next round of this competition. 

Kerran Wingard  |  Special Sports Coordinator 
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